	University High School Boosters Meeting

	5/7/19

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Debbi Wolford)

· Vice President (Mike Orgler/Kelli Kiefer) 
· Secretary (Mike Orgler) 
· Treasurer Report (Bob VanPlew)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – 10 min 
· New Business – 10 min

· Adjourn

	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Mike Orgler at 6:33 pm on 5/7/19.
Officer Reports 

President  

Debbi Wolford
· Welcome to all - Thanks so much for taking time to come out and support our school!  

· It’s hard to believe this year is coming to an end, with this being our last meeting of the year!  

· We’ve done so many great things this year.  Thank you all for your contributions!

· I actually have some items of business that I want to cover here at the start of the meeting: 
1. New Executive Board positions for 2019/2020.  
· A nominating committee made up of myself, Mike Orgler, Kelli Kiefer, and Bob VanPlew solicited and reviewed candidates that stepped forward to volunteer for one of our Executive Booster positions next year.  

· After careful review and assessment of how to maximize those individual’s strengths, the nominating committee proposed assignments that were reviewed and approved by Andrea.  

· With strong support from the Booster audience and no objections raised, I’m pleased to officially announce the following individuals as next year’s Booster Board members:   
Executive Position

  2018/2019 Assignment

  2019/2020 Nomination

President

Debbi Wolford

Mike Orgler

Vice-President

Michael Coleman*    *Mike Orgler and Kelli Kiefer stepped in mid-year
Karen Hightower

Secretary

Mike Orgler

Stephanie Checchi

Treasurer

Robert VanPlew

Teri Wilson

Past President

Kelli Kiefer

Debbi Wolford

2. Recognition of this year’s Committee Chairs and next year’s assignments: 
                               Committee Name

2018/2019      Committee Chair

2019/2020      Committee Chair

After-Prom
Sue Spalding
Jennifer Patton              Stacy Barclay
Hospitality for Dances
Michelle Mathieson
Katy Kraft                    Beth Sauser 
Directory
Tammy Baker
Mercy Davison
Faculty/Staff Appreciation
Susan Kullman
TBD
Fundraising
Michael Coleman    Aimee Beam (Pillars)
Jennifer McCarron Janine Rodriguez
Aimee Beam (Pillars)
Hospitality
Chris Bray                     Lisa Heptinstall
Chris Bray                     Lisa Heptinstall
Parent Support Network
Michelle Hutchins
Michelle Hutchins
Spirit Wear
Carrie Dale          Michelle Wittman
Carrie Dale
Gold Rush Raffle
Julia Heller                Terry Ogunleye
Julia Heller                Terry Ogunleye
Good For U Award
Katy Kraft                    Beth Sauser
Katy Kraft                    Beth Sauser
Tailgate

Kelli Kiefer

N/A(Alumni taking over)
Website/Social Media

Kelli Kiefer

Kelli Kiefer

3. I’d like to actually let Bob, our Treasurer, discuss our account balances and then we’ll come back and talk about how we’d like to disperse excess funds. 
· As in years past, the Executive Board has met and recommends the following to remain in our accounts for next year: 

· Busey Bank account retaining balance:  $10,000 

· Foundation Account retaining balance:  $5,000

· After-Prom retaining balance:  $10,000
· With our goal to maintain these balances, it leaves an excess of approximately $29,000 to be given to the school.  
· Busey:  $15,430.36 - $10,000 = $5,430.36 excess

· Foundation:  $23,821.73 - $5,000 = $18,821.73 excess

· After-Prom:  $23,254.76 - $8,250 expenses - $10,000 = $5,000 excess
· Total Excess:  $29,252.09

· At the start of the year we identified a goal to donate to the school’s new A/C unit as well as the science labs.  I’d like to discuss and vote on allocating our excess to these areas.

· A motion to donate our excess funds of approximately $29,000 and let administration designate where those funds should be allocated was given by Katy Kraft and seconded by Teri Wilson.  The motion was approved. 
· Again, thank you for all you’ve done throughout the year.  Through our initiatives, we have achieved our goal of fostering a supportive and friendly environment for our students, parents, and faculty to flourish in.   
VP

· Due to other personal reasons, Michael Coleman has stepped down from his VP duties.   Secretary Mike Orgler and past Boosters President Kelli Kiefer have been filling in and handling Vice President duties for the remainder of the year.     
Secretary

Mike Orgler
· For those new to Boosters, we will have our committee chairperson explain each committee as they provide an update so you can get a sense of what all we promote and do with Boosters.

· Minutes are available on the Boosters website each month (approx. 2-5 days after the mtg).
· Be sure to register on the sign in sheet when you come to a meeting.  
· Committee chairs are asked to send updates prior to the meeting (include “Boosters” in title).
· A reminder to our committee chairs that we need your help to keep a log/notebook of how they do their committees so that knowledge can be passed on…and to identify a successor.
Treasurer 
Bob VanPlew
· See report below.
Administration Report (Andrea Markert – Principal)
· Wanted to thank everyone for all of our efforts this year.  
· Facilities:  Waiting to have concrete poured to have an outdoor classroom.  Will get new doors installed as well (will wait to install when school is out).  Another 4-5 classrooms will get new furniture (all will now have new furniture over a 5 year rotation)
· Currently working through a big purchase for the freshman laptops.
· Andrea has sent numerous emails regarding additional vandalism incidents.  An ongoing investigation is taking place.  Had discussion with students today at noon to garner ideas on how to address this.   One example is a message on class night to all, especially incoming freshman.   Andrea is considering putting cameras in the building.  They are at the doors but have never had them in the hallways.  But, if things continue that may be something they do.   After the large group meeting recently, they broke students up into 25 different small groups for discussion.  There were a lot of different themes that were brought up, but those were all expected and typically things that every teen and high school addresses (we are no different).  Andrea talked about hiring an additional counselor to help address needs of the students.
· A new freshman class of 144 students coming in.  This is a smaller class due to the larger classes.   There were just over 300 applicants.  
· A question was asked about the A/C unit funding.  Andrea mentioned we have raised approximately $80-90k so far from a variety of different funds/contributions.  
· Renovations for our multiple Science labs are going to be approximately $1 million.  We are not sure yet what the actual estimates are yet nor where the contributions will come from.  
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Sue Spalding – Chair
· Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· After-Prom was held on 4/27/19 from 11:30pm-3:00am at Redbird Arena with a theme of “Game Night”.

· We had 306 students/guests register

· Palma Entertainment was hired as a DJ.  Unfortunately they showed up over an hour late without full equipment.  We wouldn’t recommend using them in the future.

· Rick Longstreth was the hypnotist and ended up helping out as an emcee—he said he is able to do music at the event next year if they want to use him again.

· Food was provided by BWW, Moe’s and Seoul Mama.  Fusion Brew did drinks and volunteers brought misc. cookies, candy, fruit, veggies and water bottles

· Entertainment consisted of inflatables, Upper Limits climbing wall, casino/game area and hypnotist.  

· Over $5000 in prizes were given away, and another $1000 in cash for Cash Cab & Cash Cube.

· We recommend having a U-high staff member serve as an advisor to AP committee or have a written handbook with some of the policies/procedures to help assist future committee members.  For example: ISU contracts with vendors that are needed, volunteer requirements, ISU employee duties (I have already discussed this with our event coordinator at ISU after there was some miscommunication-she is planning on typing out some details to help prevent this in  the future), policies about kids bringing in personal items into the event…

· Overall, it was a great event!  No discipline and no injuries (other than one jammed finger that needed an ice bag).

Hospitality (For Dances)
Michele Mathieson

Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (homecoming, prom, black-light)
· Katy Kraft and Beth Sauser agreed to take over this committee next year.  

Directory

Tammy Baker

· Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· The Directory is complete.
· Mercy Davison has graciously agreed to take this over next year. 
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Susan Kullman 

· Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
·  The breakfasts provided by the Faculty/Staff Appreciation Committee in April and May were only two weeks apart!  

· The last breakfast is this Friday, May 10th. 

· In April, each teacher and staff member received a PayDay candy bar in their mailbox with a label saying “U deserve an extra PayDay!”   Gift cards that were collected through the sign up genius were saved for the May breakfast, so hopefully every teacher who puts their name in the drawing at the breakfast can receive a gift card.  See the signup genius for items still needed: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0445a9a628abff2-may2019  

· We are still hoping to find someone to chair this committee next year.  
· Reminder:  If you send things in with your students, please be sure to label them for the Faculty/Staff meal.  

· Remaining FSA Committee events for the 2018 – 2019 school year:

· Friday, May 10 – Breakfast 

· If you need to reach Sue, contact her at RNSKullman@yahoo.com or 309-533-1697 

Fundraising

Aimee Beam 

Michelle Hardman

· Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
· Wreath Fundraiser:  Complete
· Pillar Fundraiser:  Donations continue to come in and to date we have raised over $10,000!  This money goes directly to U-High for a variety of improvement efforts.  Thank you for your generosity!  And…it’s still not too late to donate! 
· Sodexo ISU Concessions: 
· Gamma Phi Circus – the boys soccer team earned $288
· Reminder that you make a minimum of $200 no matter what! 

· We are working on a new coordinator for the Sodexo relationship next year.  

· There are no current dine-to-donate opportunities scheduled.  
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

· Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House on Feb 13 (rescheduled from Jan 30), and 3) Freshman Testing in April. 

· Our last event of the year was Freshman Testing on May 1st where we served beverages, fruit, veggies, and cheese & crackers to the incoming freshman and their parents.  We also provided a light, grab-and-go dinner for teachers and staff that night.
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Michelle Hutchins
· Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· A date was not able to be finalized for the College Prep seminar, but are looking to get it set in the near future.  

· If anyone has any ideas for pertinent topics, please reach out to Michelle.  
Spirit-Wear
Carrie Dale 

Michelle Wittman

· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· We sold about $2,640 of merchandise at the freshman testing night.

· Also received about 130 freshman t-shirt orders, which will be handed out at class night and brought in $1,950.

· An online store has been set up and will come down on 5/15/19.  Those items are repeats from previous stores, but wanted to get something out there before year-end.

· There will be a summer/fall store coming as well.     

· If anyone has any suggestions or things they’d like to see included in the online catalog, please feel free to contact Carrie.
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
· Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· A quote of $425 was discussed for new raffle tickets.  This seemed like a great deal, especially since it included the manual labor (cutting, stapling, etc.).  A motion was given by Mercy Davison and seconded by Katy Kraft to purchase the new tickets.    
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· Please encourage everyone to submit nominations! 
Tailgate

Kelli Kiefer
· Purpose:  To create a positive environment for our Alumni where we provide a free meal prior to the Homecoming football game.  
· The homecoming meal will not be funded from U-High Boosters going forward.   
Website/Social Media
Kelli Kiefer

· Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

· The Booster page can be accessed under the “Parents” tab at the top or by the Boosters link at the bottom of the page. 
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
· The Spring Concert & Recognition Night was on Monday, May 6 in Stroud Auditorium. 

· Color Guard Clinics will be May 9, 14, 16, 21 from 6:00-7:30 pm.  Please spread the word for any current U-High students or incoming freshmen who might be interested in joining Guard this year!

· The band will play at U-High Graduation on May 19 and will perform in the Bloomington Memorial Day Parade on Monday morning, May 27.  (Downtown Bloomington to Miller Park). 

· Marching band rehearsals will begin on June 4, pre-camp will be July 29-Aug 2, and band camp will be Aug 5-9.
Choir

Holly Pfister
· U-High Choir’s last concert is Wednesday, May 9th at 7:00pm.  It is the Senior concert and should be a lot of fun!

Dance

· Nothing reported.   
Orchestra

Mercy Davison
· Final concert of the year is May 13.  It’s a combination of the U High and Metcalf orchestras, with U High winds and percussion are joining us for a couple of pieces.  

· There is also a student-led U High ensemble that will be playing.  Dr. Ransom and Dr. Lewis from ISU have been working with the ensemble as well.  Matthew Suh will play a violin concerto at the concert, which will be amazing!
Orchesis

· Nothing reported.
Speech

· Nothing reported.  

Theater

Holly Pfister

· We will have a new Thespian Induction on Saturday as well as a Showcase that starts at 7pm in Stroud…all are invited!
Sports/Clubs
· Nothing reported.
STEM
Ashish Sawhney
· Nothing reported.
Old Business

· Boy’s Tennis:  A request was asked about putting up a plaque on the tennis courts to commemorate their state championship last year…Andrea is still following up.   
New Business
· A motion to donate our excess funds of approximately $29,000 and let administration designate where those funds should be allocated (primarily for the A/C unit and the science labs) was given by Katy Kraft and seconded by Teri Wilson.  The motion was approved. 
· New board members were announced for the 2019-2020 school year.  
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn by Lisa Heptinstall; seconded by Collette Fung; meeting adjourned at 7:35pm.  We’ll see everyone in the Fall!  

	  Attendees:   
	Debbi Wolford, Mike Orgler, Robert VanPlew, Andrea Markert, Karen Hightower, Jennifer McCarron, Katy Kraft, Teri Wilson, Becky Camp, Mercy Davison, Lisa Matchett, Ashish Sawhney, Julie Loy, Janine Rodriguez, Lisa Heptinstall, Sue Spaulding, Julia Heller, Collette Fung, Stephanie Halman

	

	U-High Boosters Treasurer's Report – May Booster Mtg - 2019
Bank Balances Beginning of Month (as of 3/31/19)

     Busey Bank 

 $    15,406.36 

          Total Bank Balances 

$15,406.36
Receipts:

Spirit Wear  
 $          324.00
Total Receipts

$324.00 

Disbursements:

Gold Rush checks to winners
 $          300.00
Total Disbursements

 

 $       300.00 

 

Net Gain or Loss

 

 

 $ 24.00  

Total Funds

$15,430.36
Bank Balances End of Month (as of 4/30/19)

     Busey Bank

 $    15,430.36 

     Foundation Account

 $    23,821.73 

     After-Prom Account
 $    23,254.76
Total Bank Balances 

$62,506.85



